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PRESS RELEASE 

Conserving, enhancing and promoting the Stour Valley

Release date*IMMEDIATE*
There’s Life in the School Pond Yet…

Smeeth School pond has been fully restored by conservation volunteers from the Kentish Stour Countryside Partnership. After five years of sitting dry the pond has been reprofiled and lined. Surviving plants from the remnant damp area were replaced in the water and the pond now boasts deeper pools and shallow marginal areas bordered by a freshly sown meadow mix to attract insects. This pond has previously been home to large numbers of smooth newt, common frog and toad. It is hoped that these species will return to this site and breed successfully. Nationally amphibian species are facing steep declines due to loss of wetland habitat, insensitive development and busy road networks. 
A school pond provides pupils with a valuable insight into life cycles and the value of water in the environment as well as enjoying seeing wildlife every day in their learning, leading to improved health and wellbeing as well as securing a link between nature and people. Head Teacher Mrs Jen Payne says, “Sincere thank you to KSCP from us at Smeeth? We are so grateful and it has been such a pleasure showing the pond to potential new families that I have been showing around!
The pond was funded through the school with support from KCC Councillor Mrs Clair Bell.  
For further details telephone 03000 410900/ email kentishstour@kent.gov.uk. 
Ends

Attachments – Pic 1 Pond before


 Pic 2. Pond after



 Pic 3. KSCP volunteers working hard to restore the pond

Mobile Contact: 07872834135
The KSCP is one of eight countryside management partnerships covering Kent, playing a vital role in the conservation of the Kent countryside and coast through engaging with local communities. www.kentcountryside.org.uk
Optional

KSCP conserve, enhance and promote the countryside and urban green space of north-east Kent focussed on the Stour Valley.  This is achieved by working closely with local communities and landowners to promote both landscape and nature conservation and developing opportunities for interpretation, education, community development and countryside access. It operates as a working partnership of sponsoring organisations, staff and local people. Kent County Council administer the Partnership. In 2018 KSCP are celebrating 25 years of achivements.
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